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USGS Finds Elevated Polonium-210 Levels in Wells 
Near Fallon, Nevada 
 

The U.S. Geological Survey (USGS) is making data available to state and local officials that documents the 
occurrence of elevated polonium-210 (Po-210) levels in 17 wells in Lahontan Valley, near the town of 
Fallon, Churchill County, Nevada.  
 

The study covers a rural area centered around the town of Fallon. Most of the 25 wells included in the study 
provide water for human and/or domestic animal consumption. The public water supply for Fallon and the 
Fallon Naval Air Station are known to be safe and are not part of this study.   
 

All indications are that the elevated levels stem entirely from natural geologic causes within the Lahontan 
Valley. There is no indication of any kind that this problem stems from any human activity.  
 

This study, conducted in cooperation with the University of Nevada, Reno follows up on a previous study in 
support of the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) investigation of a cancer cluster identified 
by CDC in the late 1990s. The USGS study assessed excess radioactivity in ground water and confirmed that 
the excess radioactivity was due to Po-210. The USGS study did not investigate linkages between the 
occurrence of Po-210 and the cancer cluster.  
 

The USGS has a well-established policy of informing the appropriate health officials and potentially affected 
individuals about findings that could impact public health, as soon as the USGS has full confidence in the 
quality of the data. Full analysis and a final report on these findings are anticipated to be completed within a 
year.  
 

The USGS is working with Federal, state and local agencies to provide citizens of the Lahontan Valley with 
this new information about ground water and guide them to the best possible advice about steps they should 
take to protect their health.  
 

For more information about other issues concerning this topic please contact: 
 
Agriculture           USDA - Angela Harless 202-285-9765 angela.harless@usda.gov 
Food Safety               FDA - Michael Herndon, 301-827-6242, michael.herndon@fda.hhs.gov  
Public Health           CDC - Bernadette Burden, 404-639-3286, bburden@cdc.gov  
 
USGS provides science for a changing world. For more information, visit www.usgs.gov. 
 

Subscribe to USGS News Releases via our electronic mailing list or RSS feed. 
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